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Our Ref: 08/RW
May 2008
Juliet Corbet
Northern Ireland Authority for Utility Regulation

Queens House

14 Queen Street

Belfast
BT1 6ER
Dear  Juliet,
RE: Consultation a proposed update to the Northern Ireland Fuel Security Code 
The Consumer Council welcomes the opportunity to respond to the consultation on a proposed update to the Northern Ireland Fuel Security Code. We have the following comments to make:
· We welcome the acknowledgment that a wider-ranging review of fuel security is required. With the introduction of the Single Electricity Market (SEM) significant changes have already taken place to the industry framework and we would suggest that the review is undertaken as soon as possible to accommodate these changes. 

· We welcome that the planned wide ranging review will cover both electricity and natural gas. The Consumer Council has consistently supported the Utility Regulator in a cross-utility approach to its activities.

· We welcome that in the long run an all-island approach will be taken on the fuel security issue and that the work will be carried out in conjunction with the Department of Communication, Energy and Natural Resources and the Commission for Energy Regulation in the Republic of Ireland. The Consumer Council have consistently supported the introduction of the SEM as we hope that it will lead to greater competition in the electricity market and we therefore welcome developments that support the SEM across the whole of the industry framework.
· We would be grateful if the Utility Regulator could provide some more information on the function of the FSC Committee.  

· We seek the view of the Utility Regulator on how the proposals on cost recovery/ maintenance of profitability are likely to impact on consumers. In particular we would like to know if the ‘compensation’  for licence holders and PPB generators will be funded by energy customers.

We look forward to hearing a response to our comments and having the opportunity to respond to the full review of the Fuel Security Code.  

Yours Sincerely
Richard Williams
Senior Consumer Affairs Officer 
Elizabeth House,
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Belfast BT4 1NY
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